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A Message from our President  
 

Just in case any of you are wondering, my basement tiling project is finally 
complete. O.K. not everything is in place but I am sewing down there again and it 
feels amazing to have my studio back.  Our next project is a remodel of two of our 
bathrooms. We are having a contactor do most of it but I am doing the tile floor.  I 
guess I am just a glutton for punishment but for some reason I really enjoy laying 
tile. Go figure!! 
 

I spent some time during break at our last guild meeting talking with the president of 
the Blue Springs Nighttime Needlers Guild as well as some of our new members.  
In the course of both conversations I was told how friendly our guild is and how 
enthusiastic the membership is about quilting and guild activities.  I was so proud of 
our guild and that I am a part of such a wonderful group.  Please pat yourselves on 
the back for a job well done; you all are such wonderful representatives of our guild.   
 

As we move towards our annual quilt show I know you will all give of your time and 
talents as you are able.  At the August meeting you will have the opportunity to sign 
up for 2 hour volunteer shifts at the quilt show.  There is a wide variety of volunteer 
opportunities from working in the boutique, sitting at the guild table sharing 
information about the guild with prospective members, white gloving and donating 
food or money for the hospitality room.  Many jobs can be done while sitting.  
Please give of your time and help us make this another successful quilt show. Not 
only does the show allow us to share our love of quilting with the community but it 
also funds the wonderful programs we have throughout the year.  
 

Don’t forget to register your quilts to be hung in the show. I would love to see every 
member have something in the show.  You are all so very talented; please don’t 
hide that talent away from the public. 
 

Blessings,      Pam  

 

 
 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

August 13:  Ronnie Elmore 
Log Cabin Tales 
$5.00 guest fee for program 
(following the meeting and program, there will be a Charity Sew afternoon)—see 
next page. 
 

August 20:  Bee – at the Duck Pond 
9am to 4pm 
 

September 10:  Candy Hargrove 
I'm a Quilt Designer and so are YOU! 
$5.00 guest fee for program 
Harvest Tumble Workshop - 25.00 
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Lees Summit Quilt Guild

Receipts & Disbursements

July 2012

Receipts Vendors 320.00$       

Programs 93.00$         

Guests 20.00$         

Membership 45.00$         

Cook Books 60.00$         

Tall Oaks 1,200.00$   

1,738.00$   

Disbursements Rent 100.00$       

Programs 25.00$         

Programs 769.67$       

Liburary 16.85$         

Tall Oaks 858.74$       

Quilt Guild Non Profit Name 10.00$         

Auto Renewal 13.00$         

KCPT Donation 100.00$       

Newsletter 24.48$         

Shirts & Embroidery 1,016.92$   

2,934.66$   

Net Receipts & Disbursments (1,196.66)$  

Balance in Check Book 18,856.20$ 

Balance for tall Oaks 3,699.70$   

September 17:  Fall Frolic  
This will take the place of the Bee for September. 
Fall Frolic will be at The Church from 9am - 4pm.  There will be a potluck soup and salad lunch.  The 
Fall Frolic will be devoted to making aprons for this year’s Quilt Show Boutique, donation quilts, and 
guild members’ personal projects. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

August 13, 2012 Charity Sew Afternoon 
 

Bring your lunch and stay the afternoon!  August Charity Sew following the Guild meeting and 
program.   Anyone who would like to donate some "backs" for charity quilts, they would be very 
welcome.   The size is 1.5 to 2 yards of fabric.  Anything will work, time to clean out the "stash". 
 

Also, those wanting to cut and kit some charity quilts, please bring a mat and a rotary cutter.   There 
will be some patterns to work from and all patterns use the 2.5 inch strips.  Anyone who wants to bind 
or add binding, bring your sewing supplies. 
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ABOUT THE BEE………. 
 
Georgene Jurgensen is our Bee Keeper.   
The Bee is the 3rd Monday of the month.   
 

The next Bee is August 20. 
 

Location:   The Duck Pond Clubhouse at Raintree subdivision. 
Directions:  From the intersection of Hwy 291 and Hwy 150,  
go west on Hwy 150 to the first light.  This is Raintree Blvd.   
Turn south on Raintree following the road until you reach the church.  Turn right on Cole Younger 
about 2 blocks on the left is the duck pond clubhouse.   Unload in the front, park on the street.   There 
are no steps and easy entrance for machines.    

 
 
 

 Officers for 2012-13 
 

At the July meeting the following members were elected to the board for the guild year 2012-13 
 
President:  Donna Bland 
Program Chairs (2013-14) Georgia Stull and Jenifer Dick 
Recording Secretary:  Janie Wagner 
Corresponding Secretary:  Diana Walden 
Treasurer:  Betty Willeke 
Ways and Means:  Georgene Jurgenson 
Historian: Janice Crance 
Newsletter:  Diane Cox 
Quilt Show 2013:  Elaine Boten and Judy Sewell 
Quilt Show 2014:  Becky Kempf and Cheryl Gross 
 
Previously elected: 
Quilt Show 2012:  Elaine Boten and Judy Sewell 
Program Chairs 2012-13:  Sharon Neuer and Georgia Stull 

 

Thank you to each of these members for agreeing to serve on the board.  The incoming president will 
be filling committee positions during the next two months. Please consider carefully if you are able to 
serve as a committee chair or as a committee member. 

 
 
 
 
 

State Fair 
 

Our guild will present a one hour program at the Missouri State Fair, 
August 10, 12:30 to 1:30 in the Home Economics Building.  The prize 
winning quilts from last year’s quilt show will be shown as the program.  
Please join the State Fair committee that day in Sedalia and show your 
support. 
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2012 LSQG Quilt Show 
 

Bed Turning 
 

Last year’s Bed Turning was a success. It’s time to think about your antique quilts that are at least 50 
years old and/or baby quilts 20 years old.  Entry forms will be available at the monthly guild meetings.  
Fill out and return to Pat Wheeler by October 8, 2012. 
 

Silent Auction 
 

Silent Auction committee is asking for your help.  We are in need of miniature wall hangings 12" in 
size, tablerunners 17" x 36" in size, tabletoppers 36" square or round.   
 

We are doing a holiday theme, which can be any holiday from January until December.  We will start 
collecting at the August Guild meeting and the last date that we will be accepting will be the October 
Guild meeting.  
 

Boutique Needs 
 

I sorted through all the donations for the quilt show boutique this week and am totally blown away by 
how much merchandise we have and the quality of the items.  At this point we need Christmas tree 
ornaments as well as other Christmas decorations/items plus items for babies or kids.  Other items 
are always welcome but those are the two areas where I see that we are short of merchandise.  
Thanks to all of you who have donated items so far.  Starting in September I will accept donations of 
used quilt magazines, books and patterns.  Thank you so much, Pam Dooley 
 

Categories 
 

The Quilt Show Committee has announced the Viewers’ Choice Categories for the 2012 show.  It’s 
not too soon to start sewing.  Registration will be available online or at the next meeting. 
 

1).  PIECED - Size divisions will be determined by the registration committee. 
 

2).  APPLIQUE 
 Hand 
 Machine 
 

3).  EMBROIDERY 
 Hand or machine 
 

4).  GROUP QUILTS - The quilt must be owned by a guild member.  One or more guild members 
 must have participated in the making of the quilt top.   
 

5).  ART 
 Original design or commercial pattern 
 

6).  WEARABLES AND FASHION ACCESSORIES - Includes garments, totes and purses. 
 

7).  BEST IN SHOW 
 
Register your items for the quilt show online.  Go to our blog   http://lsqg.blogspot.com/   and click on 
―2012 Quilt Show – Nov. 2 and 3‖ on the right hand side.  Then you will be on the page that you can 
register your items.  You will need to scroll down the page just a bit until you see ―LSQG members ----
-- register your quilts for the show here.”  
 

If you don’t have internet, you can get a paper copy of the registration form from Diane Cox. 

http://lsqg.blogspot.com/
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/embeddedform?formkey=dEpQcGl4a1ZPNXF4Y1E5TVRRZ25FMkE6MQ
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Quilt Show Committee meeting 
 

The committee will meet again on the first Monday, August 6, 2012, at 10:00 AM, at the Duck Pond at 
Raintree Lake.  Committee members come ready to report on the status of your committee’s work 
and any finalized plans.   

 
 
 
 
 

Guild Christmas Party  

December 10
th

, 2012 at 10am 

 
Cost:  Will be announced at the August Meeting 

Place:  Woods Chapel UMC (upstairs) 
Catered by Affordable Elegance 

There will be an optional gift exchange: bring a wrapped quilt related item valued at $10-15 
Sign up will start at the September meeting. 

This is a member’s only event and payment received no later than Nov. 30th. 
Chair:  Connie Gross 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lee’s Summit Quilters’ Guild 
Minutes of the Meeting of the General Membership, July 9, 2012 

 
 

The regular meeting of the Lee’s Summit Quilters’ Guild was called to order by President Pam Dooley 
at 9:13 a.m. on July 9, 2012 at Woods Chapel United Methodist Church with 100 members and six 
guests present. 
The minutes for the June guild meeting were approved as published.  The treasurer’s report for June 
was  corrected to read $8.00 instead of $800 and was then approved and submitted for audit. 
 

 
Old Business:   Sheryl Murray was thanked for all her work in arranging the great bus trip to Wichita. 
Please remember to return guild library books to our library and not to Mid-Continent Public Library. 
If you don’t get email, please pick up a hard copy of the guild’s new roster. 
 
New Business:  No one offered any nominations from the floor, so the Nominating Committee’s slate 
of officers was elected.  The new officers are:  President—Donna Bland; 2013-2014 Vice-
Presidents—Georgia Stull and Jenifer Dick; Recording Secretary—Janie Wagner; Correspondence 
Secretary—Diana Walden; Treasurer—Betty Willeke; Ways and Means—Georgene Jurgensen; 
Historian—Janice Crance; Newsletter—Diane Cox; Quilt Show 2013—Elaine Boten and Judy Sewell; 
and Quilt Show 2014—Becky Kempf and Cheryl Gross.  Previously elected officers are:  2012-2013 
Vice-Presidents: Sharon Neuer and Georgia Stull; and Quilt Show 2012—Elaine Boten and Judy 
Sewell.  Congratulations to you all! 
When Donna Bland calls to ask you to be a committee chair or worker bee, please accept if you can. 
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The guild donated $100 to local public television channel, KCPT, because KCPT broadcasts many 
quilting shows. 
Edwina Smith has a small role in Lee’s Summit West High School’s upcoming production of ―The 
Music Man‖ and invited guild members to come see the show. 
Lee’s Summit Medical Center thanked the guild for participating in its recent health fair. 
And Sew Be It is offering free lunch to groups of 12-25 that visit the shop on Wednesdays. 
The Little Village Quilt Store Company (http://www.thequiltgarage.com/) is now open in downtown 
Buckner, MO. 
Country Patchwork Quilters’ Guild of Marshall, MO sold tickets for its opportunity quilt at today’s 
meeting. 
Today’s new members were Marilyn Burasco, Cindy Culbertson, and Penny Roberts.   Welcome all! 
 

 
Committee Reports: 
 
Programs:  Today’s guest lecturer and teacher is Ruth Powers. 
The August program will be ―Log Cabin Trails‖ presented by Ronnie Elmore.  There will be no 
workshop in August, so bring a sack lunch, your sewing machine, and supplies  and stay to work on 
donation quilts during the afternoon. 
In September, Candy Hargrove, who makes samples for Jo Morton, will present ―I’m a Quilt Designer 
and So Are You.‖ 
 
Ways and Means:  Jan Hoffman still has guild cookbooks available for $10 each. 
 
Historian:  Marilyn Gorman stepped up to take photographs at today’s meeting. 
 
Christmas 2012:  Connie Breslin announced that the same caterers from Christmas 2011 will 
provide lunch.  The cost might increase a bit, but the guild will still subsidize each member’s lunch by 
$5.  There will also be a gift exchange. 
 
Quilt Show 2012:  Don’t forget that the Quilt Show will be on November 2nd and November 3rd in our 
new meeting space. 
Eighteen vendors have signed up for the Quilt Show. 
Bed Turning will have its own forms for entering antique quilts.   
Silent Auction will accept donations even if the dimensions are a little off.  The deadline for donations 
is the guild’s October meeting.  Pam Dooley offered to lend her book on holiday table runners to 
anyone who is interested. 
Next month Prize Patrol will still accept fat quarters for the opportunity basket.   
Donna Bland’s group has made 30 aprons for Quilt Show workers to wear.  In order to finish the 
aprons, the group needs 2-1/2 yard pieces of ¾‖-7/8‖ wide grosgrain ribbon. 
The Boutique still needs donations of merchandise for the Quilt Show. 
Diane Cox announced that paper registration forms for quilts are available if you cannot use the 
online registration form. 
 
State Fair:  JoAnn Hudson announced that our guild’s time is August 10th from 12:30 p.m. until 1:30 
p.m. and will be in the Home Ec Building.  JoAnn plans to have a ―Best in Show‖ display of quilts that 
won 1st, 2nd, or 3rd place ribbons in Quilt Show 2011. 
 
Fall Frolic:  Fall Frolic will be on Monday, September 17th from 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. in the guild’s 
former meeting room upstairs.  In August, there will be a signup sheet for bringing soup, salad, or 
dessert to the potluck lunch. 

http://www.thequiltgarage.com/
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Donna Bland will demonstrate how to make an apron from a man’s shirt, bias tape, and thread using 
your sewing machine.  Please consider making two aprons and donate one of them to the Boutique. 
 
Winter Retreat 2013:  The next payment of $50 was due at today’s meeting.  There are still a limited 
number of places left for the March event.  Please contact Donna Bland if you are interested. 
 
Guild Projects:  Nancy Solsberg reminded those who participate in the 2-1/2‖ strip swap to please 
prewash their strips and fold each strip individually.   You can swap no months, some months, or all 
months as you wish.  Remember to bring twelve width-of-fabric strips in a plastic bag labeled with 
your name.  August’s color is brown; and September’s ―color‖ is novelty prints.  September will be the 
last month for the strip swap. 
Please remember that the Ugly Fat Quarter Projects are due in September.   If you can’t bring your 
project to the September meeting, please give it to Nancy beforehand. 
Nancy will post patterns for the Smart Ones microwave holder, potholders, and a clutch for crochet 
hooks in the Guild Projects section on the blog. 
This month’s completed Round Tuit projects were:  Nancy McWilliams’s completed purse, a Red 
Beans and Rice throw, and another throw quilt; Lucy Grimes’s blue and white quilt for her great-
grandson; and Joyce Anderson’s prple and white quilt. 
Next month’s lucky RoundTuit presenters will be Jill Dean, Nancy Hayob, Kay Woody, & Martha Lear. 
 
Show and Tell:  Judy Kane—Boxtrot; Dorothy Dinwiddie—table runners, a shirt, etc.; Nancy 
Lobsinger—Log cabin and holiday quilts; Connie Gross—a batik table runner; Kay Woody—a 
Farmer’s Wife quilt; Anita Bridges—an embroidered-flowers quilt; Penny Roberts—Magical Thread 
Forest and Spanish Lace Mantilla quilts; Jill Dean—a Mystery quilt; Jenifer Dick—a Corner Posts 
quilt; Jan Lally—a Fall Sunflowers quilt; Mary Nelson—a Flowers quilt; Judy Rick—a blue quilt, a bag, 
and a black jacket; Martha Lear—a Mystery quilt; Sue Williams—an Easy Stars quilt; Sheryl Murray—
a twilling queen-sized quilt; and Karen Pylman—a Strips and Curves quilt. 
 
Door Prizes:  Sweet & Sour Table Topper kit—Judy Kane; ―Time Crunch Quilts‖ book—Carole Bliss; 
Moda scrap bag—JoAnn Hudson; Moda dessert roll—Nancy McWilliams; fat quarter bundle—Sue 
Ostlund; ―Best of the Best Quilts‖ book—Carole Lingren; and a pattern from Innovations—Karen 
Rose. 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:30 a.m. for Ruth Powers’ interesting program 
―Where Do the Ideas Come From?‖  Ruth Powers of Innovations (http://www.innovationsquilts.com/) 
in Carbondale, KS also presented a half-day workshop on paper piecing. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Lou Pick, Recording Secretary 
 

 
 

Reminders------- 
 

Newsletter distribution: 
The newsletter is always available on our blog (lsqg.blogspot.com) in color.  If you are unable to 
access it on-line and need to continue to receive a copy in the mail, please let the membership 
committee know at the next meeting.  After the October meeting we will only be mailing the newsletter 
to those who have updated their information with the membership committee. 
 

2 ½” strips : 
The color for the month of August 2012 is browns [anything from brown to rust] 
  

http://www.innovationsquilts.com/
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Lee’s Summit Quilters’ Guild 
Diane Cox, Newsletter Coordinator 
9617 Windsor Drive 
Lee’s Summit, Missouri 64086 

 
First Class 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

August 13, 2012     9:00 a.m.  

Remember your show and tell item(s) And your name badge 
Woods Chapel United Methodist Church, 4725 NE Lakewood Way, Lee's Summit, MO 64064  

 

You can find the Lee's Summit Quilters' Guild website at: 
http://lsqg.blogspot.com/ 


